The Chapter of the Canons of the Basilica of Santa Maria ad Martyres at Pantheon, on occasion of the closing of the 1400th anniversary of the Basilica’s dedication and upon its desire to adjust the Eucharistic celebration to the applicative rules of the Second Vatican Council, was met by sculptor Federico Severino’s availability to create the altar facing the audience and the main altar.
Their placement within the Basilica was scheduled for October 25th, 2009. However, on October 15th 2009, the Chapter received a letter from the Department for Architectural and Landscape Heritage for the City of Rome, which reminded them that “the execution of works of any kind and nature with regard to the Cultural Heritage is subject to said Department’s authorization”.
Although it had not planned to carry out any kind of work at all, the Chapter nonetheless preferred to postpone, in waiting for all relevant and ongoing issues to be solved so as to join the needs related to worship to those pertaining to the protection of this monument.
In keeping with this perspective, there has been a first interlocutory meeting between the Ministry for Cultural Activities and Heritage, and the Vicarage of Rome, which will be followed by yet another one scheduled for the first ten days of December 2009.
The altar and the main altar have been created in keeping with the indications of simplicity and linearity put forward by the Department for Architectural and Landscape Heritage in its letter of March 18th 2009, so as to make sure its insertion within the monument is as respectful of it as possible.
Said indications have been followed throughout the final realization of the two works, compatibly with the consideration that the altar, in the liturgical assembly, is not only an object of furnishing useful to the celebration, but it is also the symbol of Christ’s presence as minister and victim, as it is indeed the table of his sacrifice and of the Paschal banquet.
For this reason, it is necessary for both altar and main altar to have their own definite visibility, so that they can be the central focus towards which the entire community turns to.
According to the Chapter of Canons, these two works possess said characteristics and therefore, they blend without distortion, with due respect and attention in the choice of material and style, with the existing space dedicated to celebration, which was created at the beginning of the 1700s by Clemens XI and which the Chapter has never intended and does not intend to change.
The Chapter, once the issues currently being discussed are settled, intends to renew its request for the placement of the altar and of the main altar within the Basilica.
Said collocation, which does not require any fitting and is therefore entirely reversible, will indubitably promote the solution of all doubts and hesitant assessments regarding the insertion of Severino’s works within the monumental setting of the Pantheon.
The Chapter hopes that this situation will come to pass by the upcoming Christmas festivities.
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